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May 16, 2017

Hannah Van Nimwegen
30 S. Nevada Ave, Suite 105
Colorado Springs, CO 80901

Dear Hannah:

Palmer Land Trust is pleased to offer enthusiastic support for the proposed replat of the 
Tolerance Trail Subdivision located at 10 Friendship Lane (File No: AR PFP 17-00246).  

Mr. Vaillancourt initially reached out to Palmer in 2015 to begin the process of dedicating a 
portion of this lot to create a permanent, viable, publicly accessible route from the 
neighborhood to nearby schools, parks, and shopping centers.  I was impressed with his vision 
for the property and the amount of local support the proposed project had received. Though 
Palmer has not been involved in the project since some of these initial conversations, we believe 
that this type of project is increasingly important in established neighborhoods. 

This project represents a unique opportunity in a developed neighborhood to create a 
permanent pedestrian walkway that will benefit all members of the community. Palmer believes 
that preserving public open spaces ensures a quality of life that residents and local businesses 
value. However, creating safe trail linkages and permanent connections between these open 
spaces is a task we cannot ignore. This project is an important step in ensuring everybody has 
access to these important conserved lands and shows how community members can come 
together to make a difference in their neighborhoods to positively impact the everyday life of 
residents.

The proposal is a win-win for the community and Palmer wholeheartedly supports the project. 
We commend the City for being willing to take on the maintenance of this trail connection once 
the project is complete and we commend the neighbors for having the vision and dedication to 
seeing the project through. 

Sincerely,

Amber Shanklin
Conservation Director
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702 E. Boulder St., Ste 200 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 

719.633.6884 
info@trailsandopenspaces.org
www.trailsandopenspaces.org

                                                                                                       May 18,   2017 

Mission: 

We work to preserve open space and parks, and create a network of trails, bikeways and greenways for the Pikes 
Peak region. 

To: Hannah E. Van Nimwegen, Colorado Springs Planner 
From: Susan Davies, Executive Director  

Dear Ms. Van Nimwegen,  
The Trails and Open Space Coalition has partnered with Southern Colorado Velo on numerous 
projects, including our Bike Colorado Springs initiative, and several trail 
improvement/connection projects within Colorado Springs.  

I know Eric Vaillancourt and appreciate his commitment to making our community a better 
place to live. Eric and many other members of Southern Colorado Velo have supported the 
Trails and Open Space Coalition in the past and we are fortunate to have them in our 
community.   

The Trails and Open Space Coalition is committed to a more “bike friendly” and “walkable” 
community and supports Southern Colorado Velo in their effort to gain access to Pioneer Park 
via 10 Friendship Lane.  We believe this is a valuable connection to not only Sonderman Park, 
but would provide a safe route for Holmes Middle School and Coronado High School students  
to ride and walk to school.   

We believe this path will greatly benefit the broader community by making our community 
more connected and more livable.  Mesa Road is a popular cycling route and this access makes 
the neighborhood more accessible plus keeps cyclists safe by keeping them off busier streets 
like Fillmore Ave. Improvements have been made to trails in that neighborhood and this will 
enhance those efforts. 

I encourage City Planning to support this effort. 

Thank you for your time and consideration! 

Susan Davies, Executive Director 
Trails and Open Space Coalition 
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